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StJOCOMMI'l'rEE MEETING - EJCEl:UTIVE S~RETARY APPLICATION REVIEW 

H!!ld in the Office of the Attorney General 
Sad Francisco State Building 
9:30 A.M., December 17, 1959 

The Subcommitt!!e on Executiv!! Secretary Application Review met in the 
Conferenc!! Room of the Offici! of the Attorney General, San Francisco State 
Building at 9:jO A.M., December 17, 1959. Present were: 

LOHN R. FICKLIN 
HOWARD W. CAMPEN 
GENE S. MUEHLEISEN 

and 
MELVIN L. HAWLEY 
EUGENE HUS'l'ON 

Applications for the Executive Secretary position were received from 
thirteen (13) candidates as follows: 

Larue M. Edelen 
C. Emahiser 
Edward A. Farris 
Allen z. Gammage 
Charles E. Grant 
Jolin D. Holstrom 
Walter H. Koenig 
William E. Kummer 
Wlllis Kenneth Larson 
Frank E. Osmer 
Jotm P. Peper 
James H. Quinn 
J. J. Sheehan 

The Subcommittee considered and evaluaterl all of the applications to 
determine that they met tlte minimum qualifications established for the 
position. Those who met the education and experience requirements were 
then evaluated, by comparison, to select those to be considered by the 
Commission at its next meeting. The Subcommittee selected four candidates 

· for the Commission to consider. 

The meeting adjom·ned at l2: 45 noon • 


